

CITY OF FACINE, WS. C. Jourson & Son, Inc.
1525 Howe Street
Racine WL 33403-2236
262.260.2000

December 13, 2010

Mayor John Dickert & Racine Common Council 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mayor Dickert and Members of the Racine Common Council:

On behalf of Fisk Johnson, Chairman and CEO of SC Johnson, I am writing to formalize SC Johnson's commitment to renovating the Laurel Clark Memorial Fountain on Sam Johnson Parkway in Downtown Racine. We are pleased to be able to partner with the City of Racine and the Downtown Racine Corporation to ensure the Fountain meets all existing Wisconsin State codes and minimizes the cost of operations while making the Fountain readily accessible to Racine residents for their summertime enjoyment for years to come.

SC Johnson is offering a grant of up to \$510,000 to the City of Racine toward underwriting the cost of renovation. Payment on this grant would be on a mutually agreed-to schedule to reflect out-of-pocket costs the City generates in implementing the renovation plan.

In addition, SC Johnson will be underwriting costs incurred by DRC of up to \$100,000 for architect and design fees, cost of attendants when the fountain is open for public use in the summers of 2010 and 2011, and any additional consultants that might be need to ensure the successful completion of the project by the summer of 2011.

We look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Kelly M. Semau

Vice President, Global Public Affairs and Communication Executive Vice President – The SC Johnson Fund, Inc.